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INT. FAMILY KITCHEN

MOM
Eleanore is something wrong? You 
haven’t touched your peas. 

ELEANORE
The peas are fine. But actually 
there is something else. Something 
that’s been on my mind.

DAD
Go ahead sweetie. You know you can 
tell us anything.

ELEANORE
This is really hard for me to say 
but I guess I’m just going to put 
it out there. 

Eleanore takes a deep breath and blurts it out.

ELEANORE (CONT’D)
I’m gay.

MOM
(gasping)

You’re WHAT?!

ELEANORE
But only when I’m drunk...

Dad and Mom stare agape. 

ELEANORE (CONT’D)
And just to look hot for guys! 

MOM
Oh dear god. 

ELEANORE
I know this is sudden and I don’t 
expect you two to understand or 
even accept it right away. 

MOM
I just don’t...I can’t...How 
could... I mean you were always 
so...straight.  



ELEANORE
And I need you to know that I am 
still straight. But this is who I 
am, Mom. 

DAD
Well hold the phones Eleanore! What 
about your boyfriend? 

ELEANORE
Chase? He loves it! He has been 
very supportive of me throughout 
this whole process. Actually 
originally it was his idea for me 
to make out with Sarah at Señor 
Frogs.

DAD
(flabbergasted)

But...but...how long have you 
known?

ELEANORE
Ever since I was a little kid, I’d 
look at pictures of attractive 
women and think “Hm, I would make 
out with that person if my 
inhibitions were lowered and it 
ultimately meant that a preferred 
male love interest found it 
arousing.”

MOM
(Hysterical)

Well, this is 
certainly...something!

ELEANORE
This is who I am, Mom. And believe 
me, I wish I could change it, too!

MOM
(gesturing to DAD)

What about us? Are we at fault 
here? 

ELEANORE
Yes, actually I think low self 
esteem plays a huge part in this. I 
literally need the validation from 
other guys. And that certainly 
could come from poor parenting. 

Mom erupts into tears. Dad comforts her. 
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DAD
(hugging Mom)

We couldn’t have known, Amy. 

Then, to Eleanore.  

DAD (CONT’D)
But do you HAVE to do it in public?

ELEANORE
Yes Dad! That’s the whole point. 
It’s performative. 

MOM
(recovering)

I think what your father is trying 
to say is that it’s not an easy 
life. We just don’t want you to 
struggle. 

ELEANORE
You don’t think I know that? Aside 
from the cheering and rooting I 
receive from Chase’s lacrosse 
friends, I get a lot of ruthless 
teasing. They can be so cruel.

MOM
Oh, honey.

ELEANORE
One queer girl Lena told me that I 
was appropriating her sexuality in 
a way that seemed flippant and 
opportunistic. 

DAD
Who is she! Let me talk to her!

MOM
Harold! 

ELEANORE
I just...wish I could make this all 
go away. But Chase keeps saying 
that it’s super hot. Just so, so 
hot. 

MOM
I know, sweetie. I know. 
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DAD
You’re still our daughter, 
Eleanore. No matter what you do for 
attention.

Eleanore weeps softly in the arms of her parents. They are on 
their path to acceptance. 
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